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Welcome response to plans to extend legal help

The Law Centres Federation welcomes today’s announcement by the Lord Chancellor that more people will be eligible for free legal help in social welfare law cases.

“On first sight the Government proposals are excellent news and a large step in the right direction” says Federation Chair, Bob Nightingale.  “The proposal to substantially increase eligibility levels for “Legal Help” will provide access to justice for many low wage earners who have been excluded until now.

“The proposals also allow more people who have a small amount of savings to obtain free legal help (currently those with over £1,000 are ineligible. This rises to £3,000).

“The Government has clearly listened to the responses made in the consultation stage of these proposals.  They are no longer proposing contributions to Legal Help and they have dropped the proposal for contributions to Legal Help based on a person’s equity in their home.

“There is no doubt that these proposals will allow many more people to get professional help with social welfare legal problems.  The Lord Chancellor has taken an important step forward. By extending legal help he has provided a very practical way of giving a voice to those people who have been socially excluded.  Access to legal assistance is an important tool for helping overcome the trappings of poverty and is central to the Government’s policy of overcoming social exclusion.”

For further comment and information, please contact Bob Nightingale on 020 8767 2777 or on his mobile 07951 204 805.
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NOTES

Roughly speaking, Legal Help covers advice and casework and Legal Aid covers court work up to and including representation.  Social Welfare Law covers Housing, Employment, Benefits, Debt, Immigration, Education, Community Case and Mental Health.  People needing Family Law help also benefit under these proposals.

The Law Centres Federation is the central umbrella organisation representing and promoting 50 Law Centres throughout England, Northern Ireland and Wales.  
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